
SPECIAL UTILITIES COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

Tuesday, June 12, 2007 – 6:45 p.m.

Auxiliary Meeting Room

Common Council Chambers
City of Stoughton Public Safety Building
321 S. Fourth Street

Stoughton, Wisconsin

Members Present:
Mayor Helen Johnson, Alderperson Carl Chenoweth, Alderperson Ron Christianson, Citizen Member Jonathan Hajny, Citizen Member John Kallas, Alderperson Paul Lawrence and Citizen Member Norval Morgan.
Absent and Excused:
None.
Absent:
None.
Others Present:
Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz. 
Call To Order:  Mayor Helen Johnson called the special Stoughton Utilities Committee meeting to order at 6:45 p.m. 
Proposed Execution Of The State Of Wisconsin Environmental Improvement Fund Closing Documents For The 2007-2008 Stoughton Utilities Wastewater Treatment Facility Hydraulic Improvements Project:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented and discussed the proposed execution of the State of Wisconsin environmental improvement fund closing documents for the 2007-2008 Stoughton Utilities Wastewater Treatment Facility Hydraulic Improvements Project.  Discussion followed.  Motion by Alderperson Paul Lawrence, seconded by Citizen Member John Kallas to approve and recommend the following to the Common Council on June 12, 2007:
· The adoption of the resolution authorizing the issuance and sale of up to $1,799,379 Sewerage System Revenue Bonds, Series 2007.

· The execution of the Financial Assistance Agreement between the State of Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources and Department of Administration and the City of Stoughton to award financial assistance from the Clean Water Fund Program.

· The acceptance of the May 25, 2007 Engagement Letter with Quarles and Brady, LLP for the proposed issuance of $1,799,379 City of Stoughton Sewerage System Revenue Bonds, Series 2007.


Carried unanimously.

Adjournment:  Moved by Alderperson Paul Lawrence, seconded by Citizen Member Norval Morgan to adjourn the special Stoughton Utilities Committee meeting at 6:50 p.m. Carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Robert P. Kardasz, P.E.
Stoughton Utilities Director
